
Nadege Monchera BaerOn being an Abstract Painterby Kristine SchomakerAs an abstract artist, I have always had an affinity for painters creating work with no representational qualities.Whether through process,
expression, action, the push and pull of color, line, form, beauty, pattern and design, spirituality or a plethora of other ideas, an abstract painter shares their intuitive mind; their inner being; their thoughts and
feelings.These are seen in qualities that are meditative, powerful, explosive, colorful, textural, harsh, layered, smooth, sexy, rhythmic.Like smooth jazz or a lazy river; an accidental spill or a built up environment, abstract
painters explore, experiment and express through paint.Again, I reached out to my community for recommendations on abstract painters I may not know. I had a folder on my computer of many painters I admire, but
through Facebook (Yes, I have a love/hate relationship with it) I was able to put together this photo essay of 195 abstract painters that are in my circle or just out of reach. Take a look, find these artists on social media or
their websites and support them by collecting their work and inviting them to curated exhibitions.click an image to go to the slide carousel and the artists names.Stephanie Sachs, Heaven is Now 1; Image courtesy of the
artistStephanie Sachs&#8217; Joyous AbstractionsWritten by Betty Ann BrownThe paintings of Stephanie Sachs are expressive visual responses to her experiences in the natural world. Her responses can be jubliant:
She has said that she paints radical joy. They also can be calm and balanced: Many of her compositions speak in peaceful, meditative tones. Oscillating from rapturous explosions of color to soothing moments of quiet
grace, Sachs&#8217; artworks communicate the wide range of her sensations. As they do so, they evoke similar feelings in viewers.Living on Maui, Sachs is surrounded by glorious skies, lush vegetation, and luminous
waters. Instead of illustrating them as a realist painter or straight photographer might, Sachs creates abstract equivalents, translating her emotional responses into colorful shapes and textures. Modernist poet T. S. Eliot
(and before him, American painter Washington Allston) used the term objective correlatives to designate the objects and images that give form to sensory experiences and, in turn, evoke similar emotions in the
reader/viewer. Sachs&#8217; paintings are objective correlatives of her feelings in nature.Stephanie Sachs, The Water Awaits; Image courtesy of the artistSachs&#8217; oeuvre ranges from translucent veils of azure
clarity to heavy drapes of carmine and coral; from cool, watery depths to fiery sunsets. The Water Awaits, Sachs&#8217; triptych from 2017, presents three views of a single sapphire wave rolling slowly and gracefully
through a pale indigo sea. Slivers of golden light and fragile chartreuse reflections allow the surface to undulate gently. The stillness and balance invite reflective responses. (I think of amazingly peaceful times sailing on a
large ship in the middle of the Mediterranean. I sat alone on my balcony for hours, looking out at the watery horizon, as the waves beat a hypnotic rhythm out into infinity.)In contrast, Sachs&#8217; Mastering the Moment
(2020) is explosive, dynamic, and energizing. Intense crimson cascades through cliffs of peach and sage and teal. The vertical format and staccato brushstrokes animate the surface. It is a glorious burst of glowing
intensity. (I think of the shock and delight of encountering a Vancouver rose garden in full bloom, and being immersed in exuberant varieties of hue and scent.) Interestingly, Mastering the Moment also recalls the work of
French Post-Impressionist Pierre Bonnard.Stephanie Sachs, Mastering the Moment; Image courtesy of the artistBonnard is one of Sachs&#8217; most important influences. In 2009, American critic Jed Perl asserted that
Bonnard is the most thoroughly idiosyncratic of all the great twentieth-century painters. What sustains him is not traditional ideas of pictorial structure and order, but rather some unique combination of visual taste,
psychological insight, and poetic feeling. A 2016 exhibition of Bonnard&#8217;s work was titled Painting Arcadia, with reference to the ancient Greek term for a mythic space shaped by splendor and harmony. That title
could work for Sachs as well. Both artists have responded to their lived experiences with emotions, rubbed into smoothness, shrouded in chromatic veils and intensified by unexpected spatial conundrums, as another
American critic, Barbara Smith, wrote of the Frenchman.When Sachs paints, she enters what Hungarian-American psychologist Csikszentmihalyi Mihaly terms the flow state. Totally immersed in her creative activity,
Sachs engages energized focus, full involvement, and deep enjoyment. Her rolling lines become objective correlatives of her deepened, slowed breathing. Her layered colors become analogues for the thoughts that
emerge from the unconscious and float across one&#8217;s awareness, even during times of intense concentration. The cadence of her brushstrokes soothes and comforts, while the sparkling colors elate us.Stephanie
Sachs&#8217; paintings invite poetic reflection. As they do so, they offer bountiful delight. And they are simply, elegantly beautiful. What more do we need from art in these troubled
times?stephaniesachs.comPhenomenology of Hope, Supercollider; Photo credit Shana Nys DambrotPhenomenology of Hopethrough September 30By Shana Nys DambrotThe choice of the word â€œphenomenologyâ€•
in this exhibitionâ€™s title is especially salient, because its physical form &#8212; or rather the lack thereof &#8212; is central to not only its experience, but to the context of its topic. Exploring the many meanings of
â€œhopeâ€• across an array of interdisciplinary works, the meta-narrative is that of an exhibition presented entirely in the virtual space as the necessary result of a global crisis that has largely shuttered our real-life art
spaces along with the rest of our lives. In the face of plague and other kinds of apocalypse, what role does hope play in our collective and individual psyches? In ways direct, esoteric, evocative, visceral, and talismanic,
the works in the show seek answers on their own individual terms.Curated by artists Eli Joteva, Khang Nguyen, Kio Griffith, whose own work is included alongside that of more than 40 artists, the presentation
encompasses virtual presentations of paintings and other objects that exist in the world, video pieces that exist equally in IRL and digital spaces, and digitally native work specifically executed for a VR platform. In creating
an infrastructure that allowed visitors to inhabit micâ€™d up avatars and have real-time social interaction as they moved through the installation during the opening, gallery visitors were forced to be ever-conscious of the
quality of the interface experience &#8212; which in itself represents a gesture of hopeful adaptation and in its way, resilience. And if all this brave new world stuff is too much for you, thereâ€™s a 2D slideroom version
that comes augmented with artistsâ€™ statements responding to the topic of hope and what it means to them in the context of their practice, and also plays all the videos, with sound. The videos are all gorgeous,
frequently quite strange, and occasionally unsettling &#8212; as well as satisfying since viewing video on a digital screen gets you as close as possible to the artistâ€™s intentions for the work, aside from scale, the new
mediated normal notwithstanding.Aside from the experiential mindfulness of Supercolliderâ€™s uncanny gallery valley, the works itself offer an unruly but effective compendium of perspectives on hopefulness, touching
on moments large and small, dark and illuminated, private and abstract, literary and documentarian, emotional and conceptual, with cerebral theory, cultural critique, romanticism, futurism and the outright inscrutable.
Instances of recycled, discarded materials salvaged and elevated; experiments with Artificial Intelligence and the aesthetic power of pure math; fractal, visionary patterns speaking to the hidden patterns of a holistic
universe; paintings that seek to concretize the shifting cognitive states of the multiverse through the hand of the artist; achievements at sublime scale and with proliferate micro-detail; figures in ritual and roles of ordinary
life in what is now the before times; and finally, fervently, so many objects of storytelling and undeniable beauty that in the end, holding tight to oneâ€™s sense of hopefulness seems like a reasonable position, in spite of
everything.phenomenologyofhope.comBy Kristine SchomakerThis is Part 2 in a series, focusing on artists who have been creating repetitively with process since the pandemic started. I am still seeing many artists getting
through these days using a repetitive, meditative, earnest, psychological style of working in the studio that is helping them get by. The artists below are telling their stories through their mark making. Phil Anderson BlytheA
few months before the pandemic, towards the end of 2019, I started working on larger, more abstract pieces. When March came along I was starting to figure out the direction I wanted to take my art. What started with
more dull, darker color tones, transitioned into brighter, more colorful work towards the beginning of June. Losing my bartending job and having even more time to focus on art, I dived into color theory and expressing
emotion through color. Repeating these movements and color combinations over and over again felt natural and freeing. Life during the pandemic hasnâ€™t changed much as far as being isolated from the outside world
and practicing my craft. I think the biggest lesson Iâ€™ve learned during this time was to fully face myself and believe in myself. Weâ€™re here for such a short time and I think a lot of us that have the privilege to create,
are diving deeper into their work more than ever before. Taking full advantage of what the world has laid out for us.Website: http://www.PhilAndersonBlythe.comInstagram: Instagram.com/PhilAndersonBlytheMonica
MarksDuring zoom meetings I draw on clothespins with micron pens. The tiny â€œcanvasâ€• helps to give me structure, boundaries, control, and a sense of a beginning and an end in short periods of time. The images of
repeating lines are soothing and calming. These are the things I need to give myself to feel comfortable in a social setting.http://www.artbymonicamarks.com@art_by_monica_marksRachel GibasLike many people, I have
been feeling easily overwhelmed and have found it difficult to accomplish some of the most seemingly simple goals. With simplification as my new motto, I quit doing everything until I could recharge my reserves. Normally
I would just start a new project, abandoning the last, but this time I recognized that I needed the small but important thrill of completing something; a tiny victory upon which to build the next.Blind contour drawings have
always been a way for me to be completely focused on and immersed in the action of seeing. When I am making a drawing, I must push out everything else and literally feel the line through an eye-to-hand connection.
Nothing else can intrude. Everything boils down to line.There is a note on my desk that asks me to consider, what is one thing I can do today to not feel helpless, and how can I connect with others? One day it occurred to
me that I could reach out to my community of friends each week, and ask them who or what I should draw that day. They have engaged with my requests suggesting celebrities, government officials, pets, and fictional
tableaus.I love blind contour drawings because they are accurate representations that have been spatially distorted, and this gives poetry to the image. In a world obsessed with digital accuracy, line drawings speak to the
heart.http://www.rachelgibas.com/@rachelgibasStephen ThornhillThis recent series of works on paper has been inspired by time spent in the wilderness, mostly focused on the experience of approaching a false peak or
crossing a mountain pass. Because spending time in nature has become one of the few safe outlets, I have found myself spending more and more time there and this in turn has become more dominant in my practice.A
false peak occurs when one is ascending a summit and it appears that you have reached the top only to find that the actually peak lies higher and farther on the distance.Though this idea is something I started exploring
prior to the pandemic, it has taken on a new meaning for me as we seemingly continue to experience false peaks in the pandemic as well as in the pursuit of social justice.Most of these works were drawn and painted over
older works on paper that i had neglected 
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